
DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL 
NORTH CENTRAL AREA COMMITTEE 

14th December 2020 
 

Q.1 Question in the name of Councillor Michael Mac Donncha 
 

“To ask the Manager if in consultation with residents, improvements will be made in living 
conditions in Gorsefield Court senior citizens complex, including re-use of currently disused 
communal facilities” 
 

Q.2 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager for the following works to be carried out were new lights and path 
installed at the entrance to St Anne’s in the last few months they didn’t finish the path to 
Vernon rise. The path is a danger to all users and bikes and wheelchairs are having trouble 
getting through.” Photo provided 
 

Q.3 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager for an update on Traffic Complaint/Request 2579058 regarding the 
junction between the Clontarf Promenade and the Alfie Byrne Road” 
 

Q.4 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager for the following issue in relation to waste management on Churchgate 
Avenue to be addressed (details supplied)” 
 
Details: Residents on Churchgate Avenue have an ongoing problem for the last few 
years with rubbish and waste management. There is an area on the road 
(behind Hessions who genuinely try to monitor the issue) where local businesses store 
their bins. Unfortunately it’s regularly overrun with rubbish. The rubbish is left on the 
road and we have to move it ourselves to drive to our homes. 
 
Recently and thankfully, the owners of the Sheds pub have erected a gate with a lock 
for the businesses to store their rubbish but the lock was broken and the rubbish is 
still dumped on our road. When the gate is left open needlessly, the area attracts 
people who use the space as a toilet or to congregate and drink making us feel very 
unsafe walking to our homes especially at night. 
Some restaurants have left huge planks and plastic outside the gate and it has been 
blowing up and down the road. The planks have blown down in front of cars. When 
they were asked to move them, they left them propped up against a shop on Vernon 
Avenue.  
 
Business bins regularly blow out onto the street or prevent us from turning the corner 
in our cars. The off licence also attracts people who drink outside the shop and leave 
broken bottles. One resident witnessed one of the restaurants on Vernon 
Avenue pouring grease from their pots down the street drains at night. There are rats 
in the area and these houses open onto the street so it has become an intolerable 
situation.  
 
Residents have previously contacted Dublin City Council and they realise that the area 
where the bins are stored is private property but this area isn't being used and 
Churchgate Avenue and the bins and rubbish are being stored on the street. This is in 
turn attracting illegal dumping. 
 
Residents would really appreciate assistance from DCC so we can finally and once and 
for all solve this problem 
 
 
 



Q.6 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager for what solution Dublin City Council proposes for residents of (details 
supplied), who cannot obtain any permits for the road as the quota allocated for the building 
has been used up by tenants prior to their moving in, and they therefore have no possibility of 
parking anywhere on the road despite being residents” 

 
Q.7 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 

 
“To ask the Manager to consider installing lighting at the at Elm mount road to Whitethorn 
close. 
A number of years ago lights were erected from Thorndale park to Whitethorn close. 
Many young people have to walk from Elm mount in these evenings and it is pitch black 
leaving them very vulnerable” 

 
Q.8 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager if a statement can be provided in relation to the pitch allocations in St. 
Anne’s Park for the forthcoming year and what criteria are being applied in relation to 
expanding clubs in the local area, e.g. Raheny United” 
 

Q.9 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager for an update on the painting of the missing double yellow lines at the 
junction of the Howth Road and Charlemont Road. The markings have been missing for over 
a year, since the major resurfacing of the Howth Road.  The is a really dangerous situation as 
cars and vans are parking way too close to the junction and blocking the view of traffic coming 
up the Howth Road from the city direction when exiting Charlemont Road 
There have been many near misses and a couple of minor accidents at the junction” 
 

Q.10 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager for the bins along the Wooden Bridge from the Clontarf road to be 
emptied more frequently, and for additional bins for dog dirt to be provided as these are often 
overflowing” 
 

Q.11 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones 
 

“To ask the Manager if there is a facility for residents to be allowed to apply to widen/redish 
the entrance into their private driveway from the road in order to give more space to get into 
the driveway. This query arises in circumstances where the resident in question (details 
supplied) advises me that new double yellow lines have been installed close to his driveway 
but it has created a problem as follows “the distance between the end of the new double 
yellow lines and our entrance is big enough now for one and a half cars or two mini's. 
Subsequently we are now getting two full size cars trying to part in this space. These are cars 
parked all day. Add that we live at the narrowest part of the whole road. 
 
With the very tight entrance caused by the cars, as I own an estate a large one that is low to 
the ground, every time I leave my house now the front valance scrapes on the high curb as I 
have to drive over it to get in and out.If it was possible to widen the entrance,  this would give 
us more room to get into the driveway.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Q.12 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole 
 

“To ask the Manager to monitor and deal with litter issues at Coolock Village. In particular 
adjacent to the Spar Shop, entrance to Chanel College and Chanel Manor Close.” 

 
Q.13 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole 
 

“To ask the Manager if the litter bin outside Priorswood Park – at end of Clonshaugh Meadow 
on Clonshaugh Park can be removed or alternatively extra bins be installed along the park 
side of Clonshaugh Park (with one bin only there it is overused and is constantly 
overflowing).” 

 
Q.14 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole 
 

“To ask the Manager to have the toilet at (details supplied) repaired.” 
 
 

Q.15 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O’Toole 
 

“To ask the Manager to have inspection carried out on the drainage at (details supplied) and 
the necessary remedial works done.”  
 

Q.16 Question in the name of Councillor Michael Mac Donncha 
 

“To ask the Manager if school crossing guards can be provided at the junction of Parkside 
Place/Parkside Drive, and at the junction of Parkside Place and Belmayne Avenue.” 
 

Q.17 Question in the name of Councillor Michael Mac Donncha 
 

“To ask the Manager if measures will be taken, including consideration of pedestrian lights, to 
address the dangerous crossing for pedestrians from Balgriffin Park to Belmayne Avenue, 
one of the main access roads to the two primary schools and creche in Belmayne and the 
playground in Balgriffin Park.”  
 

Q.18 Question in the name of Councillor Larry O Toole 
 

“To ask the Manager to respond to serious issues with the plumbing at (details supplied).  
 
Can an inspection be done and necessary repairs carried out to this housing maintenance 
matter.“ 
 

Q.19 Question in the name of Councillor Alison GIlliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the permanent fixing of the hole beside the footpath 
barrier on the Shantalla Rd as it goes over the overpass towards Santry  
 

Q.20 Question in the name of Councillor Alison GIlliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the cutting of the overgrown grass verge along the 
footpath on both sides of the R104 into Santry - see attached map and verge overgrowth onto 
footpath - this is a much used path and cutting the verge will allow more space for 
pedestrians” 
 

Q.21 Question in the name of Councillor Alison GIlliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the removal of litter and to sweep and clean the laneway 
behind Maryfield Drive, Artane  -  
 
 
 



Q.22 Question in the name of Councillor Alison GIlliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for putting paving stones along the desire line from the 
pedestrian entrance into the Butterly Business Park (Lidl) from Maryfield Drive - see attached 
photo. This desire line gets very mucky in wet weather and a few paving stones across it 
would prevent pedestrians getting dirty.” 

 

Q.23 Question in the name of Councillor Alison GIlliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the remarking of the Yellow Box at the exit to the car-park 
on Newbrook Road and the Yellow Box at the entrance/exit to the car-park on the Grange 
Road beside the Medical Centre.” 
 

Q.24 Question in the name of Councillor Alison GIlliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for a weekend litter bin emptying around Donaghmede 
shopping Centre.” 
 

Q.25 Question in the name of Councillor Alison GIlliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the planting of daffodil and tulip bulbs on the green area 
facing (details supplied) similar to the bulbs planted near the entrance to the Dart Station on 
the Donaghmede side.” 

 
Q.26 Question in the name of Councillor Mícheál Mac Donncha 
 

“To ask the Manager if he will intervene to resolve the outstanding issue regarding a strip of 
Council-owned land at (details supplied) which the resident was informed by the Council had 
been transferred to her in order to facilitate sale of the property but which she is now informed 
by her solicitor requires a formal disposal by this Council, and if such disposal can be 
expedited.” 

 
Q.27 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon 
 

“To ask the Manager if he will arrange for the following works to be carried out to get a new 
tree planted at (details supplied), to get the dip on the pavement outside (details supplied) 
re-painted and to have the gullies on Donaghmede Avenue, Holywell Crescent and Holywell 
Road cleaned.” 
 

Q.28 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon 
 

“To ask the Manager for the tarmac damaged by tree roots at (details supplied) be repaired 
given the danger the current condition of this tarmac poses for pedestrians” 
 

Q.29 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon 
 

“To ask the Manager when will  a replacement bollard be put in place at (details supplied) as 
agreed by Road Maintenance Services previously” 
 
 

Q.30 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange to remove the massive leaf fall at (details supplied) as the 
amount of the accumulations means that there is an omni presence of decaying leaves that 
takes away from the estate and encourages littering and gets in the way of spring flower 
planting etc.” 

  
 
 



Q.31 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon 
 

“To ask the Manager to give an update on the when the commissioned report into the efficacy 
and safety of the Donaghmede Roundabout will be available.” 

 

Q.32 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon 
 

“To ask the Manager to confirm if the schools at the boundary of (details supplied) had 
permission from the department of education or Dublin City Council to raise the ground level 
considerably so that the boundary walls are easily climbed over.” 
 
Details; Grattan Lodge 
 

Q.33 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager to take action to address trip hazard at (details supplied)” 
 

Q.34 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager to get the Parkside Boulevard development area developed into a 
proper amenity and what can be done to speed up the land transfer to the Council. “ 

 
Q.35 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager to take action to ensure commitments made by the developer at (details 
attached) at are delivered on. The pictures (attached) show a promised green areas with 
stones and boulders are coming through the ground. “ 
 
Details: Parkside Estate, Balgriffin, Dublin 13, Developer Cairns 
 

Q.36 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager to get provide a crossing guard for the road crossing from Balgriffin Park 
to Belmayne Avenue in Dublin 13 to facilitate children from the two primary schools and 
creche in the area?“ 

 

Q.37 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager what is considered a temporary play/exercise structure and can they be 
erected without planning permission? Is a play structure with a guarantee to last 10 years a 
temporary structure for planning permission purposes?  This is in relation to a play structure 
with has been erected by DCC which is overlooking a private dwelling” 

 
Q.38 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager to fill in a big pothole at the start of the causeway at the left hand side as 
you turn into the causeway to approach bull island coming from the Sutton direction” 

 
Q.39 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager if the traffic light sequencing at the junction of Shanowen Road and 
Swords Road can be altered to facilitate speedier traffic clearance from the left lane on 
Shanowen Road” 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Q.40 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager if plans for a new cycleway through Santry (boundary with Fingal Co Co) 
to the city centre will progress in advance of, on in tandem with the rollout of Bus Connects” 

 

Q.41 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager what is the current status of  Woodville House?  Are there any plans for 
the building to be brought into public use” 

 
Q.42 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe 
 

“To ask the Manager to investigate the feasibility of providing outdoor lighting at the 
basketball courts on Walnut Grove, Courtlands, Dublin 9 and to consult with Courtlands 
Residents Association, in advance, if this project is approved” 

 
Q.43 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to make a comment on the Oscar Traynor lands and the best way 
forward” 

 
Q.44 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update on the building taking place in Cromcastle” 
 
Q.45 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to advise how often cleansing occurs in the North Central area” 
 
Q.46 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update on how many tenants are on the various housing 
lists in the North Central area” 

 
Q.47 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to advise if the local area office is using any electric vehicles” 
 
Q.48 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to advise if there are any impending applications for wind turbines to be 
established in the North Central area” 

 
Q.49 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update regarding whether there is a  plan to get rid of 
Donaghmede Roundabout to ease traffic congestion & improve safety in the local area and if 
he will make a statement on the matter” 

 
Q.50 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update regarding the site for the new Garda station in 
Northern Cross and if he will make a statement on the matter” 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Q.51 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update regarding housing to be built by DCC & other 
voluntary bodies in the NCAC over the coming 3 years and if he will make a statement on the 
matter.” 

 
Q.52 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update regarding the operation of St Anne’s Farm; the 
plans to expand it and if he will make a statement on the matter” 

 
Q.53 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide details of his plan to deal with traffic congestion in the North 
Central Area and if he will make a statement on the matter” 

 
Q.54 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide a report as to why the wind turbines are constantly switched 
off at Fr Collins Park; to advise whether the park is energy self-sufficient and if he will make a 
statement on the matter.” 

 
Q.55 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update whether there are plans to roll out new LED 
lighting to the NCA and replace all existing lamp standards and if he will make a statement on 
the matter.” 

 
Q.56 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide feedback regarding the new street cleaning machines that 
DCC purchased last year; are they working as efficiently as expected and if he will make a 
statement on the matter.” 

 
Q.57 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide a report regarding St Anne’s Park and improvements planned 
for the park; to advise whether there are any plans to hold future concerts in the park and if he 
will make a statement on the matter” 

 
Q.58 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update as to whether there are any plans to change the 
planning guidelines to allow log cabins being used out back gardens and if he will make a 
statement on the matter” 

 
Q.59 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan 
 

“To ask the Manager to provide an update regarding the pitch n putt course in Edenmore Park 
and if he will make a statement on the matter” 

 
Q.60 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager for the tree at (details supplied) to be examined? Given that it is 
leaning over and overgrown and that the nearby resident is concerned that the roots of the 
tree could damage her house, can the tree be removed altogether?” 

 
 
 



Q.61 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager for the trees at (details supplied) to be pruned back?” 
 
Q.62 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager to look at Planning application (details supplied) and confirm that there 
has an appropriate assessment on the impact of resources in the area to cater for such a 
development.” 
 
Details: DCC 3622/20 Mount Dillon Business Park 

 
Q.63 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager to follow up on the complaints made in relation to Planning application at 
(details supplied).” 
 
Details: Ref E044066/19 6 Shanown Avenue, Santry Dublin 

 
Q.64 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager to look into the recent congestion on the Beaumont Road and see if 
there is a cause of the increase in recent weeks and if there is anything that can be put in 
place to see if that can be resolved “ 

 
Q.65 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager to assess if there is anything that can be done to improve the area at 
(details supplied) as it gather rubbish and is a large green space that should be utilised 
better?” 
 
Details: The green between Lorcan Park and the fly over at the road. 

 
Q.66 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager to consider putting in place a Christmas award for the best decorated 
estate/road. Right across the Artane/Whitehall area and I am sure in other there are huge 
community projects taking place to the area very festive during this difficult time. It would 
show the council appreciation and an acknowledgement of their hard work to have an award 
for their efforts? 

 
Q.67 Question in the name of Councillor Rachel Batten 
 

“To ask the Manager to confirm what involvement they have with the Shanowen industrial 
estate for community and social enterprise and if LEO are still involved in placing enterprise 
start ups with units in this industrial estate.” 

 
Q.68 Question in the name of Councillor Dearbháil Butler 
 

“To ask the Manager for an update report from the Traffic officer and Dublin Street Parking 

services on the question raised in September regarding the cars being parked on the bend on 

Elm Mount Avenue as nothing seems to have changed and I have had several residents 

contact me due to a near miss accident.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Q.69 Question in the name of Councillor Dearbháil Butler 
 

“To ask the Manager for review and consider adding a pedestrian crossing on Springdale 
Road close to Colaiste Dualaigh and the sensory garden.  There is a lot of elderly and a 
growing number of young children in the area and the Springdale Road is busy with traffic, 
making it difficult for people to cross the road safely.   
 
The Sensory garden beside the college is a wonderful contribution to the community and I 
often see people using the space in such a positive way and a pedestrian crossing would 
encourage more people to use it.  
 
The traffic lights on the Tonlegee Road is not a convenient crossing for older residents and 
children.  An additional crossing further down Springdale Road would give better access to St. 
Malachys Soccer Club, The Sensory Community Garden, Bus stops Colaiste Dualaigh, local 
schools, pharmacy, and shops..” 

 
Q.70 Question in the name of Councillor Dearbháil Butler 
 

“To ask the Manager to investigate and provide a full report on the overgrown trees on Cedar 

Park, in the Donahies.  Residents have made several requests, but no action has been taken, 

there has also been an increase of burglaries on the street and the lack of street lighting is 

making the street feel unsafe for residents” 

Q.71 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the fixing of the damage on (details supplied)” 
 

Details; the roadway and car parking area into the Bell Centre in Darndale - access at 
present is inhibited by a fenced off area - see photo attached, there is a large pothole in 
the car parking area - see photo 

 
Q.72 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the fixing of the pothole at (details supplied) as soon as 
possible. 

 
 
Q.73 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the fixing of (details supplied)” 
 

Details: the shore cover on the path in the park in Ardmore estate. This repair was 
requested last January and an indication was given that it would be fixed when the 
winter weather was over.  

 
Q.74 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange for the painting of the new and much appreciated rail fixtures 

installed along the side of (details supplied)” 

 
Details: Church in Darndale to prevent bikes speeding along the path. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Q.75 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O Farrell 
 

“To ask the Manager to report on the following please . To outline DCC’s role and 
responsibilities when localised rat activity has been reported by residents and / or  local 
councillors. To also include the responsibilities of Irish Water and the HSE in regard to this 
same matter.  I know that residents are often confused as to which body has responsibility for 
rat elimination in particular situations whether that be above or below ground, public or private 
property. This clarification as well as relevant contact numbers would be much appreciated 
please.” 

 
Q.76 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O Farrell 
 

“To ask the Manager to clarify whether or not the Laneway which has its entrance between 
no’s (details supplied) is ‘in the charge of ‘ DCC or not.  Also to clarify whether the Laneway 
from the public footpath to the steel gate has the same ‘ in charge’ status as the Laneway 
behind the steel gate please.” 

 
Q.77 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O Farrell 
 

“To ask the Manager to update me on the traffic calming measures requested for Griffith 
Court, Fairview D3.  This location as expressed at previous meetings by myself is in need of 
urgent action due to the traffic emanating from Fairview Community Unit” 

 
Q.78 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O Farrell 
 

“To ask the Manager to arrange a further traffic ramp at lamp post number 11 on Annadale 
Drive , Drumcondra.  Annadale Drive was recognized by TAG as a road requiring traffic 
ramps and these where duly put in place.  However there is a long stretch between 2 
particular traffic ramps at a location adjacent to a green area where children congregate and 
play.  The inclusion of this further traffic ramp would address this anomaly and also enhance 
the traffic calming measures of the previously positioned ramps” 

 
Q.79 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to seek a replacement tree be provided at (details supplied) following 
works by a developer and the ESB? In addition, can the grass margin at this location be 
reinstated?” 
 

Q.80 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager can more public toilets be provided in the vicinity of Dollymount beach 
which are free of charge? Can anything be done about the toilet at Happy Out Café which is 
regularly out of order?” 

 
Q.81 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to examine the tree at (details supplied) to cut back and or Lope this 
as it is encroaching at the side the property in to back garden.” 

 
Q.82 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to confirm to me what number is (details supplied) on the housing list 
and if any potential opportunity would be examined for her as she now looks after a disabled 
child.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Q.83 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to have a request to inspect noise pollution that are potential outside of 
working hours adjacent to (details supplied) as this is the second compliant to be received of 
in 2020.” 
 

Q.84 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to examine request to remove abandoned cars in the estate of (details 
supplied) as they are causing serious obstruction at top of junction.” 
 

Q.85 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to that substantial works would be carried out to upgrade the road on 
(details supplied) as this is the last piece of the road that need to be upgraded.” 

 
Details; James Larkin Road between Junctions of Watermill Road & Howth Road 

 
Q.86 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to request for Double yellow lines at the entrance of estate be installed 
as it is blocking potential emergency access to (details supplied) and that the far side of the 
road between numbers 7-11 (details supplied) be examined  as potential yellow lines also as 
it is already a narrow access for vehicles because of the bollards on left hand side.” 
 
Details; Estate of Island View, Kilbarrack Road, Dublin 5 

 
Q.87 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to ensure removal of material along the wall of Senior Citizen Complex 
at (details supplied) as this has not been removed and ensure all Blue bags are removed 
from the estate.” 
 
Details; Ard Na Greine, Slademore, Dublin 13 

 
Q.88 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to ensure & maintain the Roundabout at (details supplied) that it is 
cleaned up and kept well as plants look overgrown.” 
 
Details; Roundabout on Greendale Road, Kilbarrack, Dublin 5. 

 
Q.89 Question in the name of Councillor Daryl Barron 
 

“To ask the Manager to Seek to install LED Lights adjacent to the Green of (details supplied) 
as it will help with better lighting.” 
 

Q.90 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O Muiri 
 

“To ask the Manager for an update on the repair of the concrete bench in Casino Park – this 
was raised at a previous Area Committee and has not been completed yet.” 

 
Q.91 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O Muiri 
 

“To ask the Manager for 2-metre social distancing markings to be installed on the Clontarf 
prom footpath to assist citizens in sticking to the guidelines” 

 
 
 
 



Q.92 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O Muiri 
 

“To ask the Manager to follow up and ensure that 2 x potholes reported to Roads 
Maintenance (details supplied) are dealt with comprehensively  
I understand that the first has been filled but badly and the second hasn’t been touched.” 
 

Q.93 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O Farrell 
 

“To ask the Manager to report on the following please.  I’m requesting a full report on any 
engagement whatsoever and with whom ever that DCC and or the DRHE has had as 
regards (details supplied). Also, that DCC and or the DRHE engages with local residents as 
regards whether or not DCC / DRHE has any plans for this property” 

 
Q.94 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to please refer to my November 2020 City Council Question 39 and say 
if he can;  

 please agree to provide a big-belly bin at details attached (A) which community volunteers put 
a huge effort into keeping clean/free of litter on a continuing basis; 

 

 state when the area at (B) can be resurfaced and  
 

 state when the grafitti from (B) can be removed  
 

as local users are upset at the conditions that currently prevail here” 
 

Details;  (A) Maypark - entrances to the park  
 

(B) Playground in Maypark, Donnycarney, D5. 
 
Q.95 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to refer to location as per (details supplied) and say if he can give 
special attention to same with regard to collection of leaves which are currently being 
collected and placed in bags by my constituent who lives with ill health and is not in a 
position, health wise, to collect same; and can the manager also arrange to have an official 
contact my constituent in relation to a dangerous tree on the green opposite details attached.” 

 
Q.96 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to say if consideration can be given to expanding the facility at (details 
supplied A) attached as this facility is one which is most worthwhile and one which I 
advocated for prior to its installation and if he can make a statement on the matter; and if he 
can also comment on the history behind and the current use of (details supplied B).” 

 
Details; (A) Skatepark in Fairview Park, Dublin 3.  

(B) Changing rooms in Fairview Park, Dublin 3.  
 
Q.97 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to please refer to location as per (details supplied) and arrange for the 
continuing removal of leaves there as same are a cause of serious hazard for elders in our 
community as well a vulnerable pedestrians.” 

 
 
Details; Footpath on Sybil Hill Road south of the main entrance to St.Anne’s Park for a 
distance of about 200 meters and also along Mount Prospect Avenue from its junction 
with Mount Prospect Drive going North adjacent to the GAA pitches, is that in both 
cases the footpaths are covered in dense slimy rotting leaves from the trees in the park 



and those planted on the road verges this presents a serious slip hazard to anyone 
walking on the path; 
 
the footpath on the Howth Road from the junction of All Saints Road to The Meadows, 
Raheny, D5.   

 
Q.98 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to refer to my November Area Committee Question at (details 
supplied) and say when the necessary signage will be erected as residents feel that nobody 
is aware of the speed limit at present.”  

 
Details; (A) ; Belton Park Road, Grace Park Meadows, Donnycarney Road, Oak Road, 
Hazel Road and Holly Road, Dublin 9. 

 
Q.99 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to please refer to housing applicant as per (details supplied) who 
currently lives in overcrowded conditions and say when it is likely my constituent and family 
will be provided with suitable accommodation”  
 

Q.100 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to please refer to (details supplied) and say if she can be 
accommodated and if not, what advice can be given to my constituent to be of assistance.” 

  
Q.101 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

“To ask the Manager to refer to 2 HAP application as per (details supplied) and say if 
consideration can be given to granting HAP to both applicants in this unusual instance where 
two relatives are applying for HAP for the one dwelling where if both were granted HAP it 
would cover the cost of renting the dwelling and if he will make a statement on the matter.” 
 
 

Q.102 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney 
 

 
“To ask the Manager to consider the provision of bench at location as per (details supplied) 
as some elders in our community feel it would be beneficial to them so they might enjoy a 
better quality of life. 
  
Details; footpath outside Whitehall Colmcille GAA Club similar to the one opposite the 
church in Donnycarney on the Malahide Road.  

 


